ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

SUB-EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 12th January 2012
5.40 pm Osprey Room, HFA

 Present

Jack Murray/Joan Maxwell/ Jim Hyslop/ Roy Sinclair/ Jenny Maclennan/ Garry Bain/Angela Maclean/David Tidmarsh.
1. Apologies

   Sandra Gass/ Margaret Paterson/Davie Ogilvie/Margaret Farmer. 

Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the meeting. This short meeting has been held to allow a shorter business meeting on the night of the awards, as we have had to combine this with our open meeting.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

.The minutes were agreed with formal approval recommended to be given at next week’s meeting.
3. Matters Arising

Jack Murray queried why there was a separate bank account for the travel fund. Jim replied to ensure that the funds were available over a longer period than the amount to be spent annually from the sports Fund provided by HC.
 It was noted that Scott Lindsay is no longer at DLC. His position has been taken over by Graham Ross. ACTION POINT JACK JOAN JENNY
4. Co-option of new Committee member.

       
David Tidmarsh,after correspondence with Joan has offered his services as a co-opted committee member. His interests in sport include climbing and endurance riding and he has close contacts with Plexusmedia, our website designers. He was unanimously elected onto the committee and welcomed on board by the chairman.
           5.  Correspondence – 

                 1.) Coaching Highland have called an extraordinary general meeting on February 7th 2012, at HC headquarters, Inverness. A resolution has been put forward to transfer the assets and liabilities of coaching highland to the new Highlifehighland body. 5 out of 8 sports councils must be represented. The funding from  sportscotland to CH was removed last year and they have been running on empty. All committments and courses to end March will be facilitated. Jack Murray asked that our representative request that the support for coaching be continued with the new HLH. Alan will not be able to attend next wweek. JOAN JACK JENNY AND MARGARET TO ATTEND EGM. Joan to email copy of letter to committee APJOAN
   
    2.) SALSC conference. This is on the 24/25th March 2012. Joan to email committee to see in the first instance if anyone is interested in attending.
              3.) The Scottish Rowing Awards night was held in Inverness which the Chairman and his wife attended. Jack noted it was very pleasing to see so many athletes achieving so many medals. He thanked Inverness Rowing club for liason and assisting with the event and for the invite!

4.) Joan suggested that we reiterate to the membership that even if training in Inverness , clubs whose athletes reside in R&C area must join the RCSC as individuals or their club should affiliate .Agreed to refer to Jeanie Graham for clarification.

6. Grant Aid.

Grant id 052/11 HDS agreed. £143.38 Grant id 053/11 Fortrose &r B&T club Should be discretionary, agreed £500.. Grant Id -054/11 Deferred for more information. Grant id 055/11. Inverness Canoe Club. Have joined RCSC cheque received. Eligible for coaching grant with immediate effect as already members of ISC. Agreed £ 63.75. Only paying proportion for coaches residing in Ross-shire. Grant id 056/11 Invergordon judo club. Agreed in principle, club to provide asap full details and costings. 

7. Treasurer’s Report

Few grants have been paid out/claimed since last meeting . All grants approved tonight covered.  

8. New Members

Inverness Canoe Club welcomed. All paperwork received.. 

9. Formalise agenda for 19th Jan 2012
 Come and try events to be mentioned.

 Bowling date to be discussed 

Indoor bowlers to be involved next winter.

 Total funding level per club/individual to be discussed.

 Raise awareness of RCSC

 Awards night final details. Margaret Farmer and Sandra Gass to do teas and coffees etc. Jim to provide food. Apologies in advance from Angela and Margaret P.
